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Here's what's happening across 

our Conference, at least what 

I've heard about. Feel free to 

share this with anyone!  
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Evangeline Liliana Floyd was born July 9, 6lbs 14oz. at Shawnee Mission Medical 

Center to Pastor Tim & Teresa Floyd (Youth/Young Adult Director). "She already has 

us wrapped around her fingers," says Tim.  

 

 

 

"We are now into Teen Camp!" says 

Tim Floyd (Youth/Young Adult 

Director). "I want to give a special thank 

you to our pastor for the week, Jean-

Marcel Clouzet, who has done a 

fantastic job ministering to our staff and 

campers. We have 36 reasons to be 

thankful to God, 36 young people 

hanging out with my staff and learning 

about Jesus. God is so good! Next up? 

Family Camp," says Pastor Tim.  
 

 

  

 



 

 

"On July 1st, a very special Graduation 

Celebration for Efoui M. Abotsi-Kowu 

was held at Omaha Memorial Church," 

shares Debra Dehning. "Efoui 

has completed a very rigorous two-year 

course of study to become an  APRN 

(Advanced Practitioner RN). The degree 

was  conferred upon him by South 

University in Atlanta, GA.  He was 

unable to attend the official graduation 

ceremonies in Atlanta, but he and his 

family wanted to share this wonderful 

honor he was able to achieve through 

God's grace. He worked full time as a 

head nurse during his course of study 

while fulfilling major duties both at 

church and in a variety of ministries  

 

 

 

where he serves in key roles. The words 

diligent, industrious, integrity, and a 

godly man of character peppered the 

remarks from the three Doctors 

addressing the graduate. Friends and 

family. Efoui very humbly gave all the 

glory to his Lord and Savior for 

his considerable accomplishments. 

Everyone enjoyed a delicious reception 

following the graduation," says Debra.  
 



  

 

 

"This Sabbath is our International Sabbath and International Lunch at New Haven," 

says lead pastor Doug Elsey. "It is the Sabbath that we celebrate our diversity and yet 

how we are one family in Jesus," says Pastor Doug.  



  

 



 

 

"On Tuesday members from both the Sidney and Alliance churches traveled to 

Denver to see the Dead Sea Scrolls exhibit," says Pastor Brien Wahlen. "It was a faith 

affirming experience to see Scriptures that had been preserved for over 2,000 years up 

close and to hear the stories behind them. We were also able to see Jerusalem in 3D at 

the IMAX. The day ended with food and fellowship at The Old Spaghetti Factory. 

It  was definitely worth braving the Denver traffic!" says Pastor Brien.  

 

 

 

"Here are some 

pictures  of our  first 

evening of Eating For A 

Better Life at Olathe New 

Life Community Church," 

says Charmain Botchway. 

"I hope you can 

include  some in The 

Cutting Edge."  
 



  

 

 

 

"Little Eliana Burt was 

dedicated to the Lord this 

past Sabbath at the 

Enterprise Church, and by 

her grandfather Dr. Merlin 

Burt, no less!" says Lisa 

Jahn. "During potluck after 

church, we helped Duane 

and Martha Bing celebrate 

60 years of marriage! It 

was a very special 

Sabbath!" says Lisa.  
 



  

 

  

 



 

 

Whitney Weems has accepted our 

invitation to be the new K-12 Music 

Teacher at College View Academy. 

"Whitney has Midwestern roots growing 

up on a farm in Illinois. She is gifted 

vocally and has done choral, ensemble 

and instrument school instruction," says 

CVA Principal Brian Carlson. A 

graduate of Pacific Union College, 

Whitney's personal interests include 

basketball, soloist with One Praise 

Gospel Choir, volunteer community 

organizer for Homeless United for 

Change, balloon animal artist. Whitney 

& Zachary will be moving to Lincoln 

soon. We welcome them to our teaching 

ministry team.  
 

 

 

Does believing in the trinity really matter? What's behind the current 

false teaching that the Holy Spirit is not God? Do we believe in one God 

or three?  



  

 

  

 

 

The offering this Sabbath is 

for Women's Ministries. 

"Women’s Ministries in our Conference 

plays an important role in inspiring, 

training and equipping women for 

service in their families, local churches 

and communities," says Sue Carlson 

(Women's Ministries Director). Read 

more... 
 

 

Here's what some of us from the office are up to:  

 Virgil & Pati Covel (Ministerial Director) will be at the Topeka Wanamaker 

Church this Sabbath where Virgil will be preaching. 

 Tim & Teresa Floyd (Youth/Young Adult Director) will be spending time with 

their new daughter, Evangeline. 
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 Norm & Jan Zimmerman (Trust Services Director) will be in Salina this 

Sabbath sharing in worship. 

 John & Susan Sweigart (VP for Administration) will be in Fairbury, NE this 

Sabbath to worship and fellowship with the saints. 

 Darin & Stephanie Gottfried (VP for Finance) are finishing up their vacation 

in Minnesota and a wedding on Sunday. 

 Sue & I will be worshiping at our "home" church in Topeka with our Australian 

family. They head back across the Pacific on Monday. 

 

 

**If you know something that you think would be of interest to other 

Kansas-Nebraska Adventists, please let me know. I am trying to keep 

everyone on the "cutting edge" by sending this out each Friday. 

 

Have a wonderful Sabbath!  
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